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The High School of Dundee today welcomed the cream of Scotland's scientific community, as it played host to the second meeting of the Scottish Science Advisory Committee (SSAC).

The SSAC, chaired by Professor Wilson Sibbett, Wardlaw Professor of Physics at St Andrews University, was set up to provide strategic advice that will help Scotland to make the most of scientific opportunities in business, education, and our day-to-day lives. 

Drawing on the wealth of talent available in Scotland, the members of the committee include leading figures from the worlds of academia and business. Among them is Mrs Sarah Fletcher, Principal Teacher of Physics at the High School of Dundee.

During the day-long meeting, the group received a presentation from Professor Roland Jung - Chief Scientist in the Scottish Executive Health Department and a consultant with Tayside University Hospitals - on the importance of science to the NHS in Scotland.

The committee also discussed the progress and future development of three key groups, set up to explore the links between science, education and society, and to promote the importance of excellence in scientific research. These working groups will examine how science can be advanced and how it can be used most effectively to improve the quality of life and contribute to the economic prosperity of Scotland.

Professor Wilson Sibbett, Chair of the Scottish Science Advisory Committee, said: "Science education is a vital component of the strategic planning that is aimed at increasing the number of internationally competitive scientific and technological developments in Scotland. The Scottish Science Advisory Committee has therefore highlighted science education as a major theme within its remit and we are delighted to be holding our second meeting at Dundee High School where one of our members, Mrs Sarah Fletcher, is the Principal Teacher of Physics."

Following the meeting, the committee toured laboratory facilities at the High School, and extended thanks to the Rector, Mr Michael Duncan, and to Mrs Fletcher for hosting the meeting.

Mr Duncan said: "Science plays a vital role in every aspect of modern day life, and is something that we support and encourage in every way at the High School of Dundee. I am delighted that the committee has chosen Dundee for this meeting, and I look forward to seeing the fruits of its work in the future."

(ends) 


Notes for Editors:

1. The SSAC will provide advice to Scottish Executive Ministers on science strategy, policy and priorities to allow the Scottish Executive to make effective use of available scientific advice, knowledge and techniques in formulating and implementing policies to support the full range of its objectives. The Committee will take a medium to long term, horizon scanning, strategic view in formulating its advice to Ministers. It will also publish an annual report on the work of the Committee, the implementation of the strategy, and on key strategic issues relevant to Scotland. 


2. The Chair of the Scottish Science Advisory Committee is Professor Wilson Sibbett, Wardlaw Professor of Physics, University of St Andrews. Professor Sibbett is as a world authority in laser physics and optoelectronics.

3. The Scottish Science Advisory Committee membership is as follows:
Professor Wilson Sibbett: (Chair) Wardlaw Professor of Physics, University of St Andrews.
Professor Geoffrey Boulton: Vice Principal and Regius Professor of Geology and Mineralogy, University of Edinburgh.
Professor Jane Bower: Professor of Entrepreneurship, Glasgow Caledonian University.
Dr Donald Bruce: Director of the Society, Religion and Technology Project, Church of Scotland.
Professor Muffy Calder: Professor of Computing Science, University of Glasgow.
Professor John Coggins: Director, Institute of Biomedical and Life Sciences, Dean, Faculty of Biomedical & Life Sciences and Professor of Molecular Enzymology, University of Glasgow.
Professor Graham Durant: Professor of Science Interpretation and Communication and Deputy Director, Hunterian Museum, University of Glasgow.
Professor Tariq Durrani: Deputy Principal and Professor of Signal Processing, University of Strathclyde.
Sarah Fletcher: Principal Teacher of Physics, High School of Dundee.
Professor Maggie Gill: Director of the Macaulay Land Use Research Institute, Craigiebuckler, Aberdeen and Honorary Professor in the Department of Agriculture and Forestry at the University of Aberdeen
Professor Peter Grant: Head of School of Engineering & Electronics, The University of Edinburgh.
Professor Sally Macintyre: Director, MRC Social & Public Health Sciences Unit, University of Glasgow.
Dr John Nicholls: Chief Executive, Photonic Materials Ltd., Bellshill.
Professor Andrea Nolan: Dean of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine and Professor of Veterinary Pharmacology, University of Glasgow.
Ian Ritchie: Entrepreneur and Director of Scottish Enterprise, Channel Four Television Corporation, the EPIC group plc, Mindwarp Pavilion Ltd and the SCRAN Millennium Project.
Professor John Savill: Head of College of Medicine and Veterinary Medicine and Professor of Medicine University of Edinburgh.
Professor David Wallace: Vice Chancellor, Loughborough University.
Dr John Whitelock: Team Leader, Applied Sciences, Fife College of Further & Higher Education.
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